Walter and Barbara Simmons 4544 Fargo Drive Plano, TX 75093-5422

January 11, 2006

Dodson Foundation and Remodeling P.O. Box 1699 Allen, TX 75013

Dear Mr. Dodson:

In November 2004 your firm installed root barriers around five trees to protect our foundation. In addition you installed surface drains and a surface/French drain to carry off water from a flat portion of our side yard.

This work was accomplished in a timely and professional manner with minimal disturbance to the yard. On completion the work area was clean, neat and restored as nearly as possible to its previous condition.

Thank you for a job well done. Feel free to use us as reference to potential customers. We are enclosing some photographs of the job.

Sincerely,

Walter Simmons